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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

WELCOME BBQ BREAKFAST 
Last week, our school was buzzing with excitement as we welcomed parents and families to our ‘Welcome 
BBQ Breakfast’. It was fantastic to see such a great turnout, with families connecting not only with their child’s 
new teacher but also catching up with last year’s teachers, friends, and fellow parents. 

The BBQ was sizzling with a variety of delicious options, ensuring there was something for everyone. For 
those who preferred a lighter start to the day, a cereal and milk station was also available. 

A huge thank you to Laura for her incredible effort in organizing and shopping for 
the event, as well as to all the dedicated staff and additional helpers who put on 
aprons and took up tongs! A special shoutout to Ash and Miss Reid for keeping the 
BBQ running smoothly. 

What a fantastic way to start the year! We can’t wait to create more memorable 
moments like this throughout the school year. 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

12-24 Mar NAPLAN test window Fri 21 Mar PSSA Cricket against Frank Partridge 

Fri 14 Mar Girrwa-Girrwawa @ 8.30am in Library Mon 24 Mar MNC Rugby League Opens Trials 

17-21 Mar 
Harmony Week  -  see flyer included for 
further details 

Wed 26 Mar School Photos  -  Full school uniform 

Fri 21 Mar 
Harmony Week  -  come dressed in  
cultural dress or something orange 

Thurs 27 Mar Soccer Gala Day @ Coffs Harbour 



 

 

      NEWS FROM  
   OUR PRINCIPAL             
    MRS JANE                       
     MARTYN 
 

 
 
 

Giinagay Urunga Community, 
I acknowledge the traditional custodians of this Gumbaynggirr land on which we live and work and we pay 
our respects to the Elders both past and present. I would like to thank them for allowing us to live and learn 
on their lands. 
 

THANK YOU – Cyclone Alfred 
I want to extend my heartfelt thanks to our community for your support over the past week as we navigated 
the challenging weather conditions brought on by Cyclone Alfred. Due to the risk of flooding and potential 
damage to infrastructure, our Department of Education classified schools on the Mid North Coast as non-
operational. 
 
I sincerely hope that our community has not faced significant impacts beyond these past few days. Please 
remember, we are here to assist any families in need, so don’t hesitate to reach out. 
 
A special thank you goes out to our dedicated staff for their swift creation of home learning packages for our 
students on such short notice. I would also like to express my appreciation to our parents and community for 
their continued support. 
 
It was wonderful to see some families sharing photos of our students engaging in learning from home.  
Some of these are included inside the newsletter. 
 

NAPLAN  
Despite the disruptions caused by the adverse weather over the last week, we are still in a position to be 
able to commence our NAPLAN testing for Years 3 and 5 from today, Wednesday 12th March. Please 
ensure that your children are attending school, unless of course they are unwell. 
 

MEET THE TEACHER BBQ BREAKFAST – Thank You 
We would like to extend our thanks to all the parents who attended our Meet the Teacher BBQ breakfast!  
 
Your presence made the event a wonderful opportunity to connect and strengthen our school community. 
It was a pleasure to see so many familiar faces and to welcome new families. The conversations and 
connections formed during this event are invaluable as we work together to support our students' growth and 
success. 
 
Thank you once again for your 
involvement and support. We 
look forward to a fantastic school 
year ahead! 
 

PARENTING IDEAS/ 
HAPPY FAMILIES 
This week’s Happy Families 
article is titled ‘Help! My Child 
Has Been Replaced by a 
Human Shrug! which focuses on 
developing respectful 
relationships. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing 
support, take care, 
Jane Martyn 



 

 

 NEWS FROM OUR  
 COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
 LAURA McGRATH 
 
 

Celebrating Our Students'  
Home Learning 

 

We are excited to share some wonderful photos of our students engaging in home 
learning over the past few days while the school was temporarily non-operational. 
It's been inspiring to see how our students, with the support of their families, have 
continued their learning journey at home. 
 
A big thank you to all the families who have dedicated their time and energy to 
support their children’s education. This partnership between home and school is so 
important, and we're grateful for your involvement. 
 
We are proud of our students for their creativity, resilience, and hard work, even 
outside the classroom. Enjoy these snapshots of our students thriving at home, and 
let’s continue to support their growth together! 

 

 



 

 

 NEWS FROM OUR  
 COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
 LAURA McGRATH 
 
 
 

GIRRWA-GIRRWAWA 
KEEP ON GATHERING 

 

FRIDAY 28TH MARCH @ 8.30AM 
FRIDAY 11TH APRIL @ 8.30AM 

 
IN THE SCHOOL LIBRARY. ALL WELCOME! 



 

 

MNC BASKETBALL TRIALS 
Last Wednesday, just ahead of Cyclone Alfred, three of our talented 
basketballers - Nicholas, Sonny and Nixon—travelled to Woolgoolga 
to trial for the Boys Mid North Coast Basketball Team. They 
showcased impressive skills and sportsmanship throughout the day, 
competing at a high level against top players from the region. 
 
After a full day of intense trials and competition, we are thrilled to 
announce that Nicholas has been selected for the Mid North Coast 
team! He will now advance to the next stage, trialling for the North 
Coast team next week. 
 
Congratulations, Nicholas! We wish you the very best for the next 
level of competition. Well done to all three players for their hard work 
and dedication! 
 
SCHOOL PHOTOS 
School photos will be held on Wednesday 26th March. 
 
Individualised photo order envelopes were handed out 
last week to each student.  If you would like to order your 
child/rens photos please fill in the envelope and return to 
school after either paying online, or putting the correct 
amount of cash in the envelope. 
 
Sibling envelopes are available from the front office. 

 
Return all competed order envelopes to the office before 
photo day. 
 
Please ensure your child is wearing their full school 
uniform on the day. 

 
STEWART HOUSE  
Stewart House is the NSW Department of Education’s 
Charity of Choice. For nearly a century, since 1931, Stewart House has been a beacon of hope and 
healing for public school children in need across NSW and the ACT. Each year, 1,600 children facing 
difficult times stay at this beachside haven for a 12-day program focused on health, wellbeing, and fun—
all at no cost to their families.  
 
Funded entirely by donations and school 
fundraising, the program provides everything 
from dental and vision checks to confidence-
building activities, ensuring children receive the 
care and support they need to reset and thrive. 
Stewart House’s vision is to inspire children to 
see beyond their present circumstances and 
embrace real hope and aspirations for a brighter 
future. 
 
Show your support for children in need and enter 
for a chance to win a $4,000 travel voucher! The 
draw will take place in Term 2 on Friday, 23 May 
2025.  
 
Online payments are encouraged, and families 
can scan the QR code on the envelope to pay, 
record the receipt number, and return the 
envelope to the school office to enter the draw! 
 
 



 

 

MOVING INTO YEAR 7 HIGH SCHOOL IN 2026 
In NSW Government schools, applying to move from primary school to high school is a 2-step process. 
 
The first step is to complete an online Moving to High School Expression of Interest. When completing 
this online form, you will be able to indicate which school(s) you would like your child to attend in Year 7. 
 
If your child will not be attending a NSW Government high school next year, please let us know by 
completing a Placement Not Required form. 
 
If you are unsure whether they will be attending a NSW Government school (you’ve applied for a private 
school, or you are moving interstate), we ask that you still complete an EOI and follow up with your school 
once a decision has been made. 
 
This process opened on Monday 3rd March and will close on Friday 28th March.  If you have not 
already completed this process, please do so as soon as possible. Thank you to those who have already 
submitted their expression of interest. 

 
EASTER RAFFLE 
This week or early next week each child will bring home a book of 10 raffle tickets to sell or buy in our 
annual Easter Raffle.   
 
Tickets are 50c each and there will be plenty of extra booklets available in the office if you would like some 
more. 
 
We are also asking for donations of Easter themed goodies to include in our prizes.  Donations will be 
gratefully accepted. 
 
Please drop any donations as well as your sold tickets into the school office before Wednesday 9th April. 
 
We are all looking forward to the arrival of the Easter Bunny. 



 

 

Join Us for the P&C AGM 

Make a Difference in Your Child’s School Community! 
 
We invite all parents, grandparents, and carers to attend the Parents & Citizens Association (P&C) 
Annual General Meeting (AGM), scheduled for Wednesday, April 9th, 2025 at 5:00 PM in the school 
library. This is a fantastic opportunity to get involved, make your voice heard, and play an essential role in 
shaping the future of our school community. 
 
At the AGM, all positions will be declared vacant, and we are incredibly hopeful that new members will 
join our dedicated team. The P&C is the voice of the parents—it's where key decisions are made that 
directly impact your child’s experience at school. These meetings are held in close consultation with the 
Principal and staff to ensure that the needs and interests of our students are always a top priority. 
 
Our current P&C team is small, and we’re seeking fresh faces and new ideas to bring even more energy 
and creativity to our efforts. Whether you have a few hours to spare or want to take a more active role, 
your unique skills and perspective can make a huge difference! 
 
This is your chance to be part of something truly special—helping to improve the educational experience 
and wellbeing of our children while connecting with other like-minded families. Your involvement matters, 
and together, we can achieve great things for our school. 
 
We look forward to seeing you there and welcoming new members into our team! Let’s make a positive 
impact together! 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning at Urunga Public School is for 
 

EVERYONE, EVERYWHERE, EVERY TIME 
 
 

We are 

responsible 
We are 

respectful 

  

We are 

safe 

  

PBL WINNERS FOR THIS WEEK 
Congratulations to the PBL winners from Weeks 5 and 6, they have all displayed our positive 
behaviour expectations of being Responsible, Respectful and Safe learners in the past two weeks.  
They all receive their choice of either a voucher to spend at the canteen, or a small prize. 

 

 

 

• Jade 

• Ethan 

• Izzy 

• Leah 

• Sorren 

• Liam 

• Jaxson 

• River 

• Jack 

• Laylah 

• Cara 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


